The Seneca Village Council held a regularly scheduled Council meeting at Seneca Village Hall on March 3, 2015.

Village council meeting called to order at 7:00pm

Roll Call: Present: Timmons, Hamilton, Spicer

Absent: Sears, Lamb

A motion was made by Comm. Hamilton and seconded by Comm. Timmons that the Council approves Nancy Spampanato as recording secretary.

Roll Call: Ayes: Hamilton, Timmons, Spicer

Nays: none

A motion was made by Comm. Hamilton and seconded by Comm. Timmons that the Council approves the February 17, 2015 Council meeting minutes as presented.

Roll Call: Ayes: Hamilton, Timmons, Spicer

Nays: none

A motion was made by Comm. Timmons and seconded by Comm. Hamilton that the Council approves the payroll and payment of bills as presented.

Roll Call: Ayes: Timmons, Hamilton, Spicer

Nays: none

Comm. Sears arrived at 7:07pm

Mayor Spicer presented the new 2015 Zoning Map. It was noted that there were two changes to the map. The zoning map must be updated annually even if there are no changes.

A motion was made by Comm. Hamilton and seconded by Comm. Timmons that the Council approves the Mayor signing the 2015 Village Zoning Map.

Roll Call: Ayes: Hamilton, Timmons, Sears, Spicer

Nays: none

Comm. Hamilton presented the agenda item Discussion of the Ordinance for Cross-Connection Control and need for Cross Connection Control Surveys. Comm. Hamilton said the reasoning behind this ordinance is that it prevents contaminated water from non-potable sources i.e. boiler from backing up into the village water system. The Village will not be able to do the testing, it must be done by someone licensed from the state. Surveys will be sent out to residents/businesses in the Village to see who will need to comply. The system will need to be inspected annually.

A motion was made by Comm. Timmons and seconded by Comm. Sears that the March 3, 2015 Council meeting is adjourned at 7:13pm

Roll Call: Ayes: Timmons, Sears, Hamilton, Spicer

Nays: none

Nancy Spampanato, Recording Secretary